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AUSTRALIA 

                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

  
Dear Brethren, 

 
“Salvation belongeth unto the LORD: thy blessing is upon thy people. Selah.” 

(Psalm 3:8).  Greetings from Port Hedland in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord. 
 
 We are thankful to be able to report that the Lord has provided a meeting place in 
which to conduct services. I am finalizing the necessary paperwork to rent a Community 
Center here in Port Hedland.  The building is in a good location and has a large meeting 
room suitable to our needs.  I am also in the process of getting some gospel bulletins 
printed, as well as having some announcements put in the community newspapers.  We 
are again blessed by the kind providence of the Lord and thankful for the prayers 
offered toward this need. 
 
 Bro. Norman Malu has reported that he has returned from his travel to the 
Highlands in Papua New Guinea.  He was able to conduct the needed teaching and 
ordination of Bro. Pewa, as well as visit and preach for a number of the churches in the 
area.  Several of the pastors in the Highlands accompanied him.  We are again thankful 
for the Lord’s blessings and provisions regarding this trip. 
 
 It has come to our attention that the email address that we use for the mission 
report has been “spoofed” with fake emails being sent out.  This has resulted in a great 
deal of work for us (especially Cyd) to correct and lock down our account.  In the 
process, we lost all our email contacts once again.  Cyd has been saving them each 
month, but we had to go back to December’s list as we found out that January’s was 
somehow corrupted.  Any email changes after the second week of December were lost 
to us.  If you hear of anyone not receiving the mission report by email that used to, 
please advise us.  Also, if anyone who has asked to be on the, “News from the 
Homefront” list, and is not receiving it, please advise us as well so that we can make 
corrections.  We apologize for any resulting confusion and appreciate your patience and 
help. 
 
 Thank you for your continued love, prayers, encouragement, and support for the 
Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.   
  
Love in Christ,  
Frank James  
 


